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LEGAL DEPARTMENT 

February 19, 2013 

Howard Langer, Esq. 
Langer Grogan & Diver, P.C. 
Attorneys at Law 
1717 Arch Street 
Suite 4130 
Philadelphia, PA 19103 

RE: Freedom of Information Act Request, dated February 5, 2013 

Dear Mr. Langer: 

This letter is in response to the above referenced request. 

FEDERAL 
RESERVE 
BANK 
of ATLANTA 

1000 Peachtree Street, N.E. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30309-4470 
Office: 404.498.8855 
Fax 404.498.7858 
www.frbatlanta.org 

Regrettably, we are unable to comply with your request. The Federal Reserve Bank of Atlanta ("Bank") 
is not an "agency" as that term is defined in The Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. § 552, and is 
therefore not subject to its provisions. However, the Bank has a similar policy which governs the 
release of non-public information. Even so, the material requested is considered inter-Bank 
communications consisting of analysis, opinions or recommendations, and is not subject to disclosure 
under Bank policy. 

Thank you for your inquiry. 

Sincerely, 

~YQ.~ 
Ana R. Cavazos-Wright 
Associate Counsel 
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